
INSTRUCTION OF DIRECTOR OF STUDENT DORMITORIES AND DINIG-HALLS FOR 

SETTLEMENT OF PAYMENTS FOR ACCOMMODATION OF STUDENTS WITH PERMANENT 

RESIDENCE OUTSIDE THE TERRITORY OF THE SLOVAK REPUBLIC 

 

 

In accordance with order of rector No.4/2020-PR – Earlier check-out from student dormitories 

of the Slovak University of Technology in Bratislava (farther  „Order of rector“) the process of 

progressive check-out of students was started on the 20. April 2020. 

Following to the Order of rector I issue the Instruction for settlement of payments, paid for 

accommodation of students for March and April 2020 (farther „Instruction“). 

 

1. The Instruction concerns  all foreign students,  also students within mobilities.  

2. Foreign students, who did check-out properly before issuing measures to prevent the 

emergence and spread of infectious diseases at the Slovak University of Technology in 

Bratislava (Order of rector No.1/2020-PR), i.e. before the 13.3.2020, are entitled to 

a refund of paid aliquote part of price for accommodation, from the date of real check-out 

till the 30.4.2020. 

3. Foreign students, who left student dormitories in accordance with Common statement of 

rectors of the Slovak University of Technology and Comenius University, i.e before the   

13.3.2020, but they did not check-out and given the current situation they are not allowed 

to do so, they will pay from the 1.6.2020 till the 31.8.2020 for accommodation  15 % from 

the price for accommodation following to the valid  Price list of student accommodation 

fees. 

4. Payment for accommodation  from the 13.3.2020 till the 30.4.2020 will  be not returned 

to students stated in point 3 , but it will be counted to the payment for months June till 

August 2020.  The remaining  part of uncounted payment will be returned them till the 

31.8.2020 at the latest. 

5.  Foreign students, stated in point 3 of this  Instruction, will not pay for accommodation for 

month May. 

6. Foreign students, who are not at this time accommodated in SD, but they are in Slovakia, 

will have a chance to check-out after finishing of earlier check-out of Slovak students , i.e. 

after the 15.5.2020. More details will be published on website of the Slovak University of 

Technology and at the same time they will be sent to all foreign students by e-mail. 

7. Foreign students, who are  staying  now and they will continue to stay in SD, are required 

to pay price for accommodation in accordance with valid Price list of student 

accommodation fees.  

 

In Bratislava, on the  22.4.2020 

                                 

 

 

 

                                                                                             Ing. František Hulík 

                                                                                            Director of UZ ŠDaJ STU 


